BIG COVE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH MID-WEEK REMINDERS Week of <u>January 11-18, 2015</u>



WORSHIP LEADERS for this coming Sunday, January 18:

9 AM: Greeter: Vicki Waldrop

Host/Hostess: Ross Rutledge **Worship Leader:** Ross Rutledge **Power Point:** Dennis McMahan

11 AM: Usher: Jeff & Vicki Irons

Worship Leader: Tennent Lee

Readers: Mike Feehan (1 Samuel 3:1-10), David Lilly (Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18)

Care Center and Wave Team leaders for the rest of this week, through January 17:

Care Center Pick-up: Connie Sharp WAVE Team: Hartwell & Pat Lutz

Care Center and Wave Team leaders for next week-<u>January 18-24:</u>

Care Center Pick-up: Ann Sublett WAVE Team: Jane Rutledge

The Children's Home Box brought in \$20.00 this week. Thank you!

MEETINGS and Activities this week:

**** <u>PLEASE NOTE</u>: The Immersion Study of Luke will <u>not</u> meet tonight, Wednesday, January 14, because of the conflict with the timing of the Visitation for Wayne Deaton's family at Hampton Cove Funeral Home from 6-8.

- If you are bringing food or other items for the reception after Wayne Deaton's service tomorrow, please try to have it to the white church kitchen <u>by 1:15</u> so that things can be set up before the service starts at 2:00. Thanks!
- **Choir rehearsal will** resume tonight, January 14.
- The Thursday morning prayer group WILL meet Thursday at 10 am to catch up with one another and pray for the several needs of our church. We will start back with the book later.
- Our Annual Congregational Meeting will begin promptly at 10:00 on Sunday, January 18. Come and *participate*: hear the clerk's report and take part in the election of new elders and deacons.

• **Big Cove Youth will be attending a Huntsville Havoc game** this Sunday, January 18 at 5:00 P.M. The only money they will need is whatever they would like to spend on food and drinks. Let's meet at the arena at 4:30 P.M. James Glenn will take care of getting the tickets. Catherine and James might be able to give a few people a ride from the church to the arena. Please contact James for any questions.

Important Announcements, Events-to-Come, Deadlines, Etc.

- **Missing a thank you note?** Pastor Rosemary would like to thank whoever gave her the cardinal coasters for Christmas, but no tag was attached. Please let her know if that was you.
- **Incoming officers will be ordained or installed** at each worship service on Sunday, January 25. All elders are encouraged to come to church for the laying on of hands.
- **Christian Education meeting** for those interested in continuing Sunday Morning Education will be held between services on January 25 in the large classroom upstairs.
- The flower chart for 2015 should be in the stairwell vestibule this Sunday. Please sign up for dates on which you would like to dedicate flowers in honor of a person or occasion. Please write on the chart, the wording you would like to appear in the bulletin! The arrangements cost \$25, and you may put a check for flowers in the collection plate. Be sure to mark your check For Sanctuary flowers.
- For those interested in learning more about Big Cove Church, the pastor will be leading an Inquirers' Class on Sundays during Feb at 4 PM. If you would like to participate as a newcomer, or join us for a refresher, please let Pastor Rosemary know. First class will be held at 4 PM on Feb 1. We will be done by Super Bowl time!
- The Vine is looking for a volunteer from BCPC to help organize this year's "Branches of Art" fundraiser, which will be held in April. In past years, the coordination team met mid-day once a month (more often as the event nears) to brainstorm, plan, schedule, etc., the details of the fundraiser. You can be as involved as your schedule allows. If interested, please contact Debbie Book. Thank you!
- Chili Cook-off and bake sale will be Sunday, February 15, following the 11:00 service. A signup sheet will be in back of sanctuary to bring items for the chili lunch. Everyone is invited to join us for lunch and a fun time with a Mardi Gras theme.

***Opportunities for service

***For January, focused donations for The CARE Center are: baby needs, diapers, food, baby Tylenol, lotions, etc. *Thank you!*

Happy birthday this week!

Betty King on the 13th Ryan Renfroe on the 16th Rosemary McMahan on the 18th